
TOWN of WOOLSEY 
 
 

Regular Meeting                                October 9, 2017 
 
Mayor Laggis opened the monthly meeting at 6:59. In attendance were Mayor Laggis as well 
as Councilman Wright, Councilman Gilson and Councilman Carden. The minutes from 
September’s meeting were approved, with Councilman Carden making the motion and being 
seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion passed. 
 
Financial Report 
In the building account there was interest of $2.77 for August and $25.22 for September. 
There were no expenses. The ending balance was $242,431.76. In the operating account 
incoming was the following: Alcohol Tax - $827.75, Sale of Office Chairs - $41.00, and 
Interest for August of $1.07 and Interest for September of $1.00. Expenses were the 
following: Clerk - $300.00, Lawn Care - $300.00, Rent - $50.00, and ATT - $60.29. The 
ending balance was $62,776.85. Councilman Gilson made the motion to approve the 
financial report and was seconded by Councilman Carden. Motion passed. 
 
Old Business 
1. Building Update – Mr. Smith reported that we are still awaiting the plans from Jim Finney, 
the architect. He will follow up with him if the plans have not been received by the 13th. 
Councilman Gilson asked about Bob Barnard’s schedule and was told that it should take 8 
months from the start date. Mayor Laggis said that he had not heard anything from Mr. 
Barnard to indicate that there would be any delay in starting, once the permits are issued. He 
has even had conversations with his subcontractors.  
 
2. Other – Mayor Laggis reported that the transportation committee had met and was told that 
there was some leftover money from the previous SPLOST. They were tasked to prioritize 
projects from the master plan. Two of these had direct implications on Woolsey. They were 
reconfiguring Hampton Road, which was crossed off the list, and improvements to Highway 
92 from McBride to the Spalding County line. Councilman Wright mentioned that it might not 
be a bad idea to start thinking about a Historic Preservation designation.  
 
New Business 
1. Emergency Services Breakfast – Saturday, December 2nd at 9:00am. 
 
2. Other – Councilman Gilson told Council that Jamie Lovett had some things that she may 
want to donate to the museum once it is completed. 
 
With no more business to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:57pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Stacey Collins, Town Clerk 


